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FIRESWIRL ANNOUNCES DIRECTOR RESIGNATIONS 
  
VANCOUVER, British Columbia, November 7, 2017 – Fireswirl Technologies Inc. (TSXV: 
FSW) ("Fireswirl" or the "Company") announced today the resignation of two directors. 
Effective November 7, 2017, Lawrence Ng and James Borkowski have resigned as directors of 
the Company.  
 
Mr. Ng joined the board of directors of the Company (the "Board") in September of 2015 and 
Mr. Borkowski joined the Board in January of 2008. 
  
Ji Yoon, the Chairman of the Board commented: "On behalf of the Board, I wish to thank 
Lawrence and James for their contributions to Fireswirl. Each brought different aspects to our 
Board that have made them valuable contributors over the years."  
 
About Fireswirl 
   
Fireswirl Technologies Inc. (TSXV: FSW) is in the business of providing multimedia and 
interactive marketing solutions, specializing in 3D visualizations, computer graphics and digital 
design. It has also developed and deployed augmented reality ("AR") and virtual reality ("VR") 
applications for customers in the property and sports segments. In the property segment, VR and 
AR applications are mainly deployed for sales and promotional use. In the sports segment, 
Fireswirl has developed its owned branded VX System, which integrates seamlessly with its VR 
technology and indoor cycling applications. 
 
For further information, please contact:  
  
Ji Yoon 
Interim Chief Financial Officer and Chairman 
 
Telephone: 604.540.8805  
Fax:  604.677.6613  
Email:  jyoon@fireswirl.com 
Website: www.fireswirl.com 
 

Neither TSX Venture Exchange nor its Regulation Services Provider (as that term is defined in policies of the 
TSX Venture Exchange) accepts responsibility for the adequacy or accuracy of this release. 

 


